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Australian Radiation Protection and Nuclear Safety Act 1998 

Australian Radiation Protection and Nuclear Safety Regulations 2018 

Declaration that a Facility is not a Prescribed Radiation Facility 

I, Gillian Hirth, CEO of ARPANSA, hereby declare under subsection 13(2) of the Australian Radiation 

Protection and Nuclear Safety Regulations 2018 (the Regulations) that mobile betatrons held by the 

Australian Defence Force and Department of Defence (Defence) are not Prescribed Radiation Facilities for 

the purposes of the Australian Radiation Protection and Nuclear Safety Act 1998 and the Regulations. 

I am satisfied that: 

(a) mobile betatrons held by Defence do not pose an unacceptable hazard to the health and 

safety of people or to the environment; and  

(b) it would be inappropriate for mobile betatrons held by Defence to be prescribed radiation 

facilities. 

 

 

 

Gillian Hirth AO 

CEO of ARPANSA 

02 May 2025  

 


